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Message from Shane R
District Committee Member

Serving AA in Pierce, Pepin, Buffalo, Eau Claire and Trempealeau counties, and portions of Saint Croix, Dunn and Chippewa counties

Step 7: "Humbly asked Him to remove our shortcomings."

MONTHLY DISTRICT MEETING
Second Wednesday, 6:45 p.m.

All are welcome!
***ONLINE ONLY***

Zoom ID: 829 0126 1204
Password: district05

Get an email subscription!
Send an email to:
newsletter@district05.org
with your email address

Keep the 7th Tradition Alive!
Support our district with cash or
check . Mail checks to:
District 05, PO Box 1902
Eau Claire, WI 54702
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Hello everyone,

Hopeyouareall havinganenjoyable start toyour summer. At the time
of this writing, I am preparing to leave for Atlanta to visit my sister,
brother-in-law, and my two nieces. Five years ago I had no
relationship with any of them. My sister and I hadn’t talked in almost
a year. She came to visit me around Thanksgiving at the Eau Claire
County Jail, which iswhere I had spentmost of themajor holidays that
year. Today I am able to travel to see them 4-5x/year. I am grateful
to this program and the gifts of recovery.

This pastmonth I visited the Early Riser’s groupwhere Imet a guywho
I will call “Steve.” Steve had his camera off and when it was his turn
to share said he had been struggling recently. I exchanged phone
numbers with him and after the meeting learned that “Steve” was an
alias. I actually knew thisperson, hadmethim in the roomsof recovery
andpreviously had fellowshipwith himoutsideofAA. “Steve” cannot
stay sober, was ashamed of this, and utilizing the additional level of
anonymity (made possible by the virtual format) to get himself to a
meeting. We continue to speak periodically, and while he is still
drinking and showing no signs of being willing to slow down anytime
soon, I can’t help but wonder if the seeds have been planted and if I
may someday run into him again at a meeting, hopefully to be
reintroduced to him by his proper name.

It had never occurred to me how virtual meetings allow an additional
level of anonymity and how important that might be for a newcomer
or someone who is struggling. Continued on Page 2

SEEKING VOLUNTEERS FOR
THE NORTHERN WISCONSIN
STATE FAIR!

Do youwant to be of service or have
a sponsee that could use some
service work?

Well, I’ve got just the thing for you!

AA is going to the fair (AGAIN!) this
year.

The District 05 Public Information
Committee will be having an
informational booth at the Northern
Wisconsin State Fair (July 12th-17th).

Members of Alcoholics Anonymous
will work shifts ranging from two to
three hours long in the hope that we
can reach the still suffering alcoholic.

Informational pamphlets as well as
business cards on how to find AA will
be available to distribute.

Don’t worry! Youwon’t ever be alone
at the booth as you’ll be working
alongside another alcoholic. Formore
information or if you’re interested in
signing up or have questions, please
email pi@district05.org.

In service,
Kaufua X.

District 05 PI Chair

LISTEN UP!
Kaufua's talking!
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Tradition 7: "Every A.A. group ought to be fully self-supporting, declining outside contributions."

Vol 2022, July issue

Also at the timeof this writing,my homegroup, theGayChatter, is preparing for their fifth anniversarywith
two celebration this upcoming week. We believe we might be the only LGBTQ meeting in Area 74. We
have had a virtual component since the start of the pandemic (initially all virtual, now hybrid), and since
doing so have been a safe place for alcoholics in the LGBTQ community all over the world, at one time
having a regular member from Thailand. We recently had a member from elsewhere in Area 74 attend
and share their gratitude for the fact that ourmeeting allows them to be somewhat less anonymous in AA,
as they do not feel comfortable sharing certain aspects of themselves in their local AA meetings. Many
of us in our group have felt a little burnt out by the work required to be a hybrid meeting, but statements
like this remind us why our group is important and of the service we are providing. We are all-inclusive,
we welcome ALL members of AA, and we hope to see you at our anniversary celebrations.

Since the theme of my writing this month seems to be centered around the virtual format of AA, I’ll close
by writing a little about our monthly GSRmeetings. Several people have asked why the district continues
to meet virtually. A couple GSRs have expressed a preference to have us meet back in person. When
discussed with the GSRs and district officers at our June meeting, the general sense was that we, at the
very least, needed to continue to offer a virtual (hybrid) component for our meetings in order for all to be
able to participate.

At the suggestion of Natalie H, our alternate DCM, I recently listened to an episode of theAAGrapevine
Podcast titled “‘Cybriety’ - AA and Technology.” The experience shared in this episode, coupled with
my own experience as a member of a hybrid home group, as well as what I saw with Area 74 going virtual,
has led me to the following conclusions: hybrid meetings require dedicated equipment and volunteers
with a spirit of rotation. No one person can be responsible for providing their own equipment andmaking
the meeting happen.

Withall of thatbeing said, Iwouldencourage theGSRsandmembersofdistrict 05, if it is important to them,
to consider what it would take to move our monthly meetings to a hybrid format and to look at finding
members willing to help facilitate such a meeting. I will do some leg work in reaching out to centrally-
located venues to discuss times and costs of meeting spaces, but will leave it up to the district to decide
if this is what it is needed and to make it happen. We will continue to have this discussion on old business
at our monthly meetings - please inform your GSRs if you feel strongly about this or reach out to me with
any interest in helping.

Thank you for all that you do.

Shane R, DCM
dcm@district05.org
(715) 379-3688

Message from Shane R, DCM - continued from Page 1

mailto:dcm@district05.org
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On Finding the Key to the 7th Step...Jennifer H.
Step 7: "Humbly asked Him to remove our shortcomings."

Step 7 is something I didn’t consider a big deal in my first several years of recovery. Because it isn’t
covered a whole lot in our basic text, I thought it is as a “throw away step”.

When I hit a wall in my recovery at about 12 years sober, my sponsor at the time helped me to see it
differently. I have learned that this step is key to my recovery, especially one word. Humility.

When I came into theprogram Ihadbeen to severalmeetingsbutwasnever able tomakeadecision.When
circumstances gaveme thegift of desperation I was able to lean in and seewhat the programwas offering.
I worked with a sponsor and got through the first 5 proposals pretty well. When it came to step 6 and then
step 7, I went through the motions without really understanding why I was doing them. I just carried on
and had some fairly good years of abstinence and recovery. As years went on, I stopped some of the daily
practices (about 12 years in) and unsurprisingly, I began to react to life in the same I had before I got to
the program.

I had returned to self-reliance. This, unsurprisingly, caused pain.

I was gifted againwith desperation and changed upmymeetings, got a new sponsor andgot towork. This
sponsor directed me that step 6 and then step 7 were a pretty big deal. She told me that my Step 4
inventory that I had shared with her in Step 5, provided me with a list of character defects that no longer
served me. She taught me that the word “humbly” is the key to this step. She helped me understand
that humility is different from humiliation - that its simply being right sized.

The Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions (p. 73, AA publication) states:

“So it is that we first see humility as a necessity. But this

is the barest beginning. To get completely away from our

aversion to the idea of being humble, to gain a vision of

humility as the avenue to true freedom of the human spirit,

to be willing to work for humility as something to be de-

sired for itself, takes most of us a long, long time. A whole

lifetime geared to self-centeredness cannot be set in reverse

all at once. Rebellion dogs our every step at first.”
...Continued on Page 7
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District Calendar Click Here

THE NORTHERN WISCONSIN 
STATE FAIR  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO 
STAFF THE  BOOTH 

Email Kaufua & the Public 
Information Committee, 

PI@district05org to sign up! 

Service Work Opportunity!!! 
Flexible 2 and 3 hours time slots 

July 12-17, 2022  
10:00 am - 8:00 pm 

 “Beyond Language,  
Culture and Geography: 
Sobriety Within  
Everybody’s Reach.”

North/South Connections Virtual Special Forum —  
A.A. in Remote Communities 

Saturday, July 16, 2022 – 11am-7pm EDT
Members from the service structures of Argentina, Canada, Chile  

and the United States will share their experience, strength and hope  
in extending the hand of A.A. to Remote Communities.

All sessions will be interpreted into American Sign Language (ASL)  
and English, French and Spanish.

The event is open to all members!
Registration and program will be available June 13, 2022, at www.aa.org.
If you have any questions, please contact the Regional Forums desk at G.S.O.: 

northsouthconnections@aa.org or (212) 870-3400

ARGENTINA CANADA

CHILEUNITED STATES

SAVE 
THE DATE

30
JULY

 
 

 

 
 

 
OPEN EVENT - ALL ARE WELCOME! 
Bring a dish to pass. Meat will be provided! 
Speaker Byron B.  
Sobriety Countdown! 

Schwab Park (Park) is located in Chippewa 
County, Wisconsin, United States. Address of 
Schwab Park is 29 Westbrook Dr, Bloomer, WI 
54724

    
 

  

Schwab Park Pavillon 
Bloomer, WI
11:00 am - 3:00 pm

Join our AA neighbors! 
District 06, Bloomer
2nd Annual Picnic

http://www.district05.org/calendar/
http://www.district05.org/calendar/
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THE NORTHERN WISCONSIN 
STATE FAIR  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED TO 
STAFF THE  BOOTH 

Email Kaufua & the Public 
Information Committee, 

PI@district05org to sign up! 

Service Work Opportunity!!! 
Flexible 2 and 3 hours time slots 

July 12-17, 2022  
10:00 am - 8:00 pm 

SAVE THE DATE: September 24th 1:00 - 3:00 pm

 

http://www.district05.org/calendar/
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³7KH�)HOORZVKLS�<RX�&UDYH´ 
 

Join us for an inclusive event practicing recovery, 
unity, and service! 

 

October 7 ± 9, 2022 
 

Best Western Plus Eau Claire Conference Center 
3340 Mondovi Road, Eau Claire, WI  54701 

Call (715) 838-9989 to reserve a room. 
 

$15 with pre-registration 
$25 Banquet dinner Saturday night! 

 
Panels * Hospitality Room * Ice Cream Social * 50/50 Raffle 

 
 

Register online at www.recoveryontheriver.org or return this form by September 25, 2022 to:  Recovery on the River   PO Box 1945   Eau Claire, WI 54702 
 
name _____________________________________ 
 
address_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
city__________________________________ state___________ zip____________________ 
 
phone____________________________ email______________________________________  
 
(circle one)       Al-Anon              Alateen              AA 
 
Ō�Contact me about service opportunities               Ō�Please check for special accommodations 

 
 

www.recoveryontheriver.org 
registration@recoveryontheriver.org 

Registration:  $15   
 
Banquet: $25 
 
Bill W Donation: _______ 
 
Total Enclosed: _______           
 
Payment Method: 
Cash/Check/Credit Card 
 
Checks can be made payable to 
´Recovery on the Riverµ 

Friday, October 7 
    Kaufua X., AA, Eau Claire, WI 
      Adam W., AA, Toronto, ON, CA 

Sunday, October 9 
    Jo H., Al-Anon, Fall Creek, WI 
    Paul H., AA, Fall Creek, WI 

Saturday, October 8 
    Jodi R., Al-Anon, Dodge City, KS 
    Amy D., AA, Louisville, KY 

BIG EVENT COMING THIS FALL!
MARK YOUR CALENDAR!

SAVE THE DATE

The District 05 View
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Concept VII: "The Charter and Bylaws of the General Service Board are legal instruments, empowering the trustees
to manage and conduct world service affairs. The Conference Charter is not a legal document; it relies upon tradition

and the A.A. purse for final effectiveness".

I learned the 7th step prayer verbatim for the first time with over a decade of recovery.
That and using that list of character defects in process of prayer, helped change and
improve my program. Asking for the opposite of each of these defects (most of which
were based on self-centered fear), helped me to me mindful of what I was asking God
to remove and what I was striving for. The 7th step and the 7th step prayer are a big
deal to me today.

Today I of course have tomanage character defects that continue tomanifest themselves
in new and creative ways. My sponsor today reminds me that we never “arrive” and that
humility is key.

Evenmany years intomy program I can be full of fear that I amgoing lose something that
I have or not get something that I want. I need to keep humbly asking my higher power
to remove these defects and this fear. That is the only way I can be useful to my higher
power and my fellows. It is my job to be mindful, humble and do the best I can on any
given day.

I’m grateful that the program and the people in it took the time and continue to take
the time to teach me that.

Jennifer H.

Seventh Step Story - by Jennifer H - (continued from Page 3)


